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1. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   

2. Mayor Nagy called this meeting to order at 7PM. 

3. Roll Call was taken voice roll call, all council members present:  

Mayor: Mayor Nagy 

Fiscal Officer: Lisa D. Heft 

President Pro Temp: Andrew Borck  

Council Members:                Gray, Gring,  Miller, Perry, Rivera 

Absent  Paul Gray 

Solicitor: Paul Skaff  

Street/VA 

Zoning  

Nate Light and Carl Roberts 

Melissa Vogelsong 

  

Visitors:  Melissa Vogelsong 

4. The  journal of proceedings for the meeting held June 10th 2024  where approved 

with Borck moving Gring 2nd to approve, journal of  proceedings stand adopted 

5. Fiscal Officer Report and approval of the pending bills Borck  moved Miller  2nd  to 

approve the payment of accounts dated from  June 10th -June 24th  2024 all yes 

motion carried.  The April 2024 bank reconciliation was presented and signed. The 

appropriation status for 2024 was presented. The clerk reported on the interest that was 

earned on the $200,000.00 that was invested.   

6. Visitors input for the good of the Village:   

7. Department Reports:   

 A. Mayor: Nothing to report   

  B.  Solicitor: Nothing to report 

        C. Streets/Village Administrator: Mr. Light reported that he has talked with the 

Lutheran Church in town and what is needed for catch basin work there. The hole that was 

on Haley Street, this was a hole in the tile that happened approximately 30 years ago.  

  D. Zoning Inspector:  Mellissa Vogelsong inquired about the Willow Haven 

mobile park. It was stated that it appears the new owner is attempting to clean up properties 

however there are a few that need cleaning up. A letter should be sent to the owner of the 

mobile home park to address these issues. The Snyder’s Bar property is looking bad along 

with the former Huntington bank building. Ms. Vogelsong asked if there was a place elderly 

people can obtain assistance for yard work and grass mowing. It was stated that the Area 

Office of Aging has grant assistance for some of this work. It was suggested that letting 

elderly or disabled residents know about young people in town that can help out before 

allowing the village to come in and cut grass and or clean up property.  

 8. Committee Reports: 

A. Finance, Audit and personnel:  Andrew Borck reported on a committee meeting 

that was held this evening before council. Projects for next year, Cross Street and 

upgrading playground equipment was discussed. Budget request for 2025 are due 

by the next committee meeting.  
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B. Streets, Storm Sewer and Sidewalk.      

C. Parks and recreation: 

D. Rules and Ordinances:    

E. Trees and Noxious Weed:   

F. Public Services:  

G. Building, Property Community Center/Senior Center:  

9. Old Business: 

A. The speed sign will be moved to the north side of town on 65. 

B. Andrew Borck inquired about the 3 trucks that have been parking in the lot 

across from the village hall.  

C. The final meeting for the sidewalk installation was recently held. The 

contractor of this project had many excuses on to why certain item where 

not complete with the engineer backing up the contractor. The sidewalks 

were to be 4 inches, with the contractor stating that at sections the sidewalk 

will widen out. Mr. Light went and spoke to workers that were doing the 

work, some of them had attitude with him. This project was not done the 

way Mr. Light would have completed it or to the plans. The trees need to 

be trimmed by the sidewalk. The 4 inches were the turn is was supposed to 

be 8 inches so semis would not destroy, semis are already tearing up this 

section. Paul Skaff asked what the specs for this project was as the 

contractor would have had to correctly bid on the project. Mayor Nagy 

thanked Mr. Light for all he had done with this project.  

D. Ms. Perry asked Mr. Light on a key that was supposed to be given to Mr. 

Tieje for work on the future community building. There was 

miscommunication on this key. Ms. Perry reported that Mr. Teije has given 

a quote to do work inside the building though this has not been approved. 

Ms. Perry was told that this job will need more than one quote for this job 

with Mr. Miller stating that he feels this building should have been torn 

down and completely started over. Ms. Perry asked about the shed on the 

property that the village has been working on, this shed is for storage and it 

being used. Mayor Nagy stated that this potential community center has to 

be completed in steps as this is building will cost a lot of money.  Ms. Perry 

stated this building is going to be for the community.  

10. New Business:  

11. Executive Session 

12. Items of Concern: 

13. Adjournment: Miller moved Borck 2nd to adjourn @ 7:37 PM  

 

_______________________________                        _______________________________ 

Lisa D. Heft Fiscal Officer                                    Ms. Carol Nagy Mayor 
        


